MARION PARK BOARD MINUTES
May 13, 2020, 4:00 P.M.
Thomas Park Administration and Operations Facility


ROLL CALL:	Chair Patty Wise, John McIntosh, Amy Hussel, Kyle Martin, Bryan Fiscus

ABSENT:	None 

STAFF:	Mike Carolan, Seth Staashelm, Karlene Hummel, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:	None 

Based on COVID-19 guidance from Linn County Public Health and the State of Iowa to limit the size of groups gathering, this meeting was held electronically.  The agenda and City’s website provided instructions on how others could participate in the meeting.

Minutes
Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Hussel to approve the March 11, 2020, regular Park Board minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Reports
The March and April Financial Reports were reviewed.  Moved by Martin and seconded by Fiscus to approve the March and April Financial Reports. Carolan noted refunds for facility rentals and recreation programs have reached almost $11,000.  All in favor, motion carried.  Year-end estimates were also reviewed.

The March and April Invoice Reports were received, discussed and filed.  The following payments were highlighted and reviewed:  Breeden Tree Service (tree removals in Oak Shade Cemetery requiring the use of a crane and other large tree removals) $18,158, Forrest Heusinkveld (Picnic on the Prairie Entertainment deposit) $1,300, Modern Piping (quarterly geothermal maintenance at the A&E building) $1,068Bill Miller Wood Projects (playground mulch) $2,856, Brecke Mechanical Contractors (boiler repair) $715.24, Kromminga Motors (2020 New Holland tractor) $35,571, Rick’s Lawn Care (spring clean up in Oak Shade Cemetery) $2,100, and Synder & Associates (neighbor Park Plans payment) $8,711.71

Public Input
Martin stated he was happy the disk golf course has re-opened.

Memorandum of Understandings (MOU)
MOUs with Milky Way Masters (for pool usage), MaCR Sharks YMCA Swim Club (MACR) (for pool usage), Marion Boys Baseball (MBB), Peg Pierce Marion Girls Softball, and Kona Ice (for shaved ice sales in parks) were all updated with date changes.  Additionally, wording was added to the agreement with MBB stating they are responsible for year-round maintenance of their sponsorship signs.  Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Martin to approve the MOUS with Milky Way Masters, MACR, MBB, Peg Pierce Marion Girls Softball, and Kona Ice.  All in favor, motion carried.

Arts & Environment Center Replacement Tables
Staff solicited quotes for budgeted replacement tables for the Arts & Environment Center which were budgeted at $5,000.  For 10 heavy-duty 60” round, folding tables, and 10 plastic 72” rectangle, folding tables, Webstraurant Store’s cost is $3,220.17, Worthington Direct’s cost is $3,809.09, and Todays Classroom’s cost is $3,686.80.  Moved by Wise and seconded by Hussel to approve the purchase of 10 round and 10 rectangle tables with the low quote of $3,220.17 from Webstraurant Store.  All in favor, motion carried.

Diving Boards and Replacement Parts
Bids were solicited for 2 replacement diving boards and parts budgeted at $30,000.  Carrico Aquatic Resources bid was $19,641.42 plus shipping, and DIVE Cincinnati Inc. bid was $16,897.71 including shipping.  Moved by Hussel and seconded by McIntosh to accept the low bid from DIVE Cincinnati Inc. in the amount of $16,897.71 for two diving boards and replacement parts.  All in favor, motion carried.

Pool Dolphin (Vacuum)
Hummel solicited quotes for a replacement Dolphin C6 Plus Robotic Pool Cleaner, which is budgeted at $4,200, from PoolWeb for $5,009.87, Pool Zoom $4,999.99, and Hydropool $4,899.99.  Hummel noted the Dolphin is over budget for this single item, but the filter socks/grids purchased earlier were underbudget; overall, the line items is still under budget.  Moved by Fiscus and seconded by Hussel to approve the Dolphin C6 Plus purchase from Hydropool in the amount of $4,899.99.  All in favor, motion carried.

Outdoor Aquatics Center Feasibility Study Agreement 
The Agreement for Services with Water’s Edge Aquatic Design for the Outdoor Aquatic Center Feasibility Study was developed.  The work will be completed in three phases for a total fee of $58,800, which is under the budgeted amount of $60,000.  Moved by Wise and seconded by Martin to recommend to the City Council approval of the Water’s Edge Aquatic Design Agreement for Services for the Outdoor Aquatic Center Feasibility Study.  All in favor, motion carried.

Receive and File
The 2020 Parks Operation & Forestry Work Program was received, discussed, and filed.  Staff noted there have been some changes to the work program due to reduced staffing during the coronavirus pandemic.

Other Action or Discussion Items
Staashelm gave a report on the department’s response to COVID-19.  Operations staff have been working as two teams on a two-week rotation.  All operations staff returned this week but with staggered start, break, and ending times to reduce the possibility of contamination of the entire work force.  Office staff previously working remotely are returning to their buildings May 18.  Additionally, all staff are taking their temperatures as they report to work each day.

Farmers’ Market will begin May 16 from 8 to 10 a.m. with six vendors registered.  Protocols are set in place to ensure social distancing and a sanitary environment.  Wise asked if other locations were considered to allow for more space between each vendor and if Jay Moore will be there as the Market Master.  Carolan indicated if additional vendors begin registering, the market may shift to the pool parking lot.  Jay will be at all of the markets, plus additional staff to assist with the flow of traffic and people.  

All large event programming has been cancelled or postponed through June, plus the Fireworks and Fireflies event on July 3.  An Events Committee has been working on creating programs for the summer.

The pool season is still in flux.  Staff are looking at several scenarios of the pool opening but will have to wait until Governor Kim Reynolds allows pools to be open to make any decisions.  Wise asked if pool rentals will be allowed and Hummel indicated they will not be.  Carolan stated there are weekly meetings with the Cities of Hiawatha, Cedar Rapids, and Marion to try to coordinate opening facilities and to keep each other apprised of what is going on in their communities.

All recreation programming has been cancelled beginning mid-March through June.  Blastball, PeeWee Baseball and Softball have been put on hold with the hopes of beginning practices later in June.  A lot depends on proclamations made by Governor Reynolds.  Recreation staff are developing on-line programs to help keep connected.

Wise acknowledged the department is doing a fabulous job of keeping employees safe and looking out for the public’s safety.

Staff Reports
The department’s staff report was presented.  

Carolan shared general maintenance mowing is being completed by full-time staff until the seasonal employees begin later in May.  The annual Faulkes Woods monitoring site visit was completed.  Due to the pandemic, all or most of the Arbor Day Celebrations were cancelled this year. 

[bookmark: _Hlk536082126]Board Discussion Time
None.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:41 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 10, 2020, at 4:00 p.m. at the Thomas Park Administration and Operations Building. 




						_______________________________									Amy Hussel, Secretary

